
MINUTES of the meeting of the PLANS COMMITTEE held at Mountfield,

Bridport on Monday 19 March 2007 at 7.00 p.m.

PRESENT
Cllr 
Mrs C.A. Murless (in the Chair)


Cllrs:  G.J. Ackerman
Ms R.C. Kayes



A.L.G. Harrison
R.H. Nicholls






C.D. Wild


Also in attendance: Cllr C.M. Ray.

PUBLIC FORUM

    
Michael Sadler spoke against application A1/1 on behalf of a number of nearby residents to the Texaco Petrol Station. Their objections were unchanged from those expressed at the meeting held on 4 September 2006.       

85.
APOLOGIES
Apologies for absence were received from Cllrs: Mrs C.L. Clare and Mrs G.L. Fifield. 

86.
MINUTES
The minutes of the meeting of the Committee held on 19 February 2007 were confirmed as a correct and true record and signed by the Chairman.

Cllr R.H. Nicholls expressed concern that as the chair and vice chair of the West Dorset District Council’s planning committee have an outstanding issue with the standards board, he would therefore wish to seek clarification of the confidence that the Town Council should expect from such a decision making body. The committee supported this view.

RESOLVED: that the Town Surveyor writes to WDDC to seek clarification on this matter.

87.
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
Cllr Mrs C.A. Murless declared a personal interest in respect of application A1/13 as a nearby neighbour.

Cllr C.D. Wild declared a personal interest in respect of application A1/3 and A1/8 as he knew the applicant and he took no part in those discussions.

88.
FLAXHAYES – AFFORDABLE HOUSING
Councillors received a presentation from Mr T. Davis of West Dorset District Council (WDDC) supported by Mr G. Joy. A number of views were expressed by members, who are both extremely concerned at the lack of, and need for, affordable housing in Bridport and the precise details of any adopted scheme.

Members were reassured that all of their concerns were understood by WDDC and would be taken into consideration.


RESOLVED: that


(a) Mr Davis and Mr Joy be thanked for the presentation, and

(b) the committee looks forward to being updated and informed as to the progress of this matter.


89.
PLANNING APPLICATIONS


RESOLVED: that the recommendations set out in column 4 of the attached schedules 

A1 and A2 be forwarded to the Area Planning Officer. 
90.
PLANNING DECISIONS
The Town Clerk reported for information, the planning decisions received relating to 

applications previously considered by the Committee, ENCL: 1742. 

RESOLVED: that the report be noted. 

91.
COMMUNICATIONS
The Town Surveyor reported that the Bournemouth, Dorset and Poole Minerals Development Plan was available for inspection on the Dorset for you website and welcomed any feedback from members.

92.
DOCUMENTS LAID ON THE TABLE
Councillors considered a report of the Town Clerk, ENCL. 1743. 

The meeting closed at 8.16 p.m.

The next meeting of the Plans Committee will be held on 16 April 2007
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